
Bachteler, James J 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 
Attachments: 

On tomorrow's BCC agenda #13 

Cyndi Simmons 

Simmons, Cyndi M 
Monday, May 06, 2019 1 :49 PM 
Board Records, 
FW: Letter from Mayor Kriseman 
Lease Letter re Museum of History to Pinellas County Commissioners - May 6, 2019.pdf 

Executive Aide to Commissioner Karen Williams Seel 
727-464-3278 

From: Veronika C. Slep [mailto:Veronika.Slep@stpete.org] 
Sent: Monday, May 6, 2019 11:28 AM 
To: Burton, Barry <bburton@co.pinellas.fl.us>; Long, Janet C <JanetCLong@co.pinellas.fl .us>; Gerard, Pat 
<pgerard@co.pinellas.fl.us>; Justice, Charlie <cjustice@co.pinellas.fl.us>; Eggers, Dave <deggers@co.pinellas.fl.us>; Seel, 
Karen <kseel@co.pinellas.fl.us>; Peters, Kathleen <kpeters@co.pinellas.fl .us>; Welch, Kenneth 
<kwelch@co.pinellas.fl.us> 
Subject: Letter from Mayor Kriseman 

Good morning Mr. Burton and Pinellas County Commissioners, 

Please see the attached letter from Mayor Kriseman. 

Thank you, 

Veronika Slep 
Executive Assistant to the Mayor 
175 5th Street North 

St. Petersburg, FL 33701 
727-893-7547 
veronika.slep@stpete.org 

Please note that, pursuant to Florida Statutes Chapter 119, this or any other written or electronic communication with this office, including email addresses, may be 
subject to public disclosure unless expressly made exempt by Florida Statutes. 

Your Sunshine City 



OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 

CITY OF ST. PETERSBURG RICK KRISEMAN, MAYOR 

May 6, 2019 

Pinellas County Commission 
315 Court Street 
Clearwater, Florida 33756 

Dear Commissioners, 

I wish to clarify our plans for extending the lease agreement between the St. Petersburg Museum of 
History and the City of St. Petersburg. 

The Museum of History has held a lease with the city for 98 years, since 1921 . Their current lease is for 
10 years, and 3 years remain. However, because of the Museum's ambitious and essential expansion 
plans, we are working to issue a new lease for 10 years, beginning in 2019. This process has been 
delayed somewhat by the need to redraw the building footprint and rewrite the Museum's legal 
boundaries to accommodate the expansion and to assure that the new Museum facility is fully integrated 
into the new pier district. We expect this process to be completed within the next few months. 

Further, we are also working on the development of a charter amendment referendum for the next 
appropriate election cycle that would allow a 25 year lease for the Museum. This not only assures the 
continued presence of the Museum as a vital part of Pinellas County's vibrant tourist industry, but it also 
protects our waterfront for public benefit. 

The City of St. Petersburg supports the Museum's expansion plans and looks forward to the world-class 
exhibits and educational opportunities the new facility will provide. The Museum has been part of the 
fabric of this community and an anchor for the pier district for nearly a century, and the City is doing all it 
can to assure that it remains a focal point for our cultural heritage for another century as well. 

I encourage you to provide essential funding and support to help the Museum achieve its expansion goals 
and continue to energize cultural tourism in Pinellas County. 

Mayor 
City of St. Petersburg 
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